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and thus drafted a letter to the EEFC commu-
nity in order to get your input on this difficult
issue. We thank you for all your thoughtful
and informed communications!

After receiving the community input, the
decision was made to go ahead and pledge
$4000 per year for five years toward the build-
ing of the pavilion, contingent upon physical
improvements at Camp Hi-Rock and approval
by our community by secret ballot at the
August workshop.

Fall: The ballot taken at Mt. Washington
was favorable toward the pavilion, but most
campers suggested that any EEFC contribu-
tion be contingent on facilities improvements,
especially in the bathrooms. Hi-Rock has
identified building a new camp road and the
renovation of Parker-Seely (one of the larger
buildings) as immediate priorities; we also
learned that there is a possibility that a good
dance floor can be included in Parker-Seely.
The board therefore decided to wait and see
how the improvement plans at Hi-Rock devel-
op before making a financial commitment to a
pavilion. Matthew Fass will post more com-
plete information to the listserv.

Other Topics

Spring: We focused on our support of balkanalia!
in 2004, the plan to improve and update our
website, and taking action on the proposed board
regional development committee. We were not
able to take a stand on regional camp policy at
this time, considering our focus on Mt. Wash-
ington and the transition of balkanalia!.

Fall: The board decided that, as 2005 is the
final year of our Hi-Rock contract, it is time to
form an East Coast Sites Committee to look at
alternative sites. We are not anticipating a move,
but we feel it is best to know what all the pos-
sible options are before heading into contract
negotiations. The spring board meeting in April
will focus on long-range planning.

The complete minutes and your board
officers and committee chairs for September
2004—September 2005 are posted on the
EEFC website at www.eefc.org. You can con-
tact us at board@eefc.org, so please let us
know if you have any comments or questions.
We look forward to seeing you at the work-
shops, on line and/or online, on the phone,
and anywhere Balkan musicians, singers and

dancers can be found!
Matthew Fass

EEFC Board Liaison
board@eefc.org
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2005 BALKAN MUSIC & DANCE WORKSHOPS

MENDOCINO (CALIFORNIA) JUNE 25-JULY 2
MT. WASHINGTON (MASSACHUSETTS) AUGUST 21-28

SONIA TAMAR SEEMAN
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Turkish school. His vocabulary in Turkish was
much more developed than his English and he
came back to the States with a lot of Turk-
lishisms like “Shut the light” and “Mom is at
the phone.” I am continuing to sort out the
implications of what I have learned—better, I
continue to learn from what I had learned.

What do you currently have in the works?

At present, I study and perform with Garip
Biilbiil, a Turkish ensemble led by Ergun
Tamer in Los Angeles. I also teach Ottoman
and Eastern European music at UCSB and
perform and direct with UCSB’s Middle East
Ensemble, under the directorship of Prof.
Scott Marcus. At home, Alex and I work on
some of his favorite pieces, playing together
and finding ostinatos to jam on. I try to pro-
vide a counterpoint to what they teach in
school. I've also been fortunate to play with
John Belazikjian and with Necati Celik this
past summer. In short, in my life music has
been an ongoing series of paths that continue
to open with the gift of knowing and learning
from others. &



